
MINUTES 

Regular Meeting                                                                           

City of DeCordova  

September 21, 2021 
 

Mayor Dave Hanson called the Regular Monthly City Council Meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. The 

meeting was held at the Opal Durant Acton Community Center. All councilmembers were present.  

INVOCATION: Councilmember David Coop 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Councilmember Jim Gallman  

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES: Councilmember Bailey moved that the Minutes of the June 15, 

2021, Regular Meeting be approved, seconded by Councilmember Gallman. Unanimously approved.  

MAYOR’S REPORT:  
A) Mayor Hanson noted the EMS /VFD reports for June and July 2021. 

B) Mayor Hanson noted the June, July and August 2021 Security Synopsis reports. 

 

BUSINESS:  
A) City Secretary, Marla Frye installed the new Place 2 Councilmember, Jennifer White.  

B) Mayor Hanson asked for the clarification of the year model of the security vehicle donated 

in April 2021 to DeCordova Bend Estates as a 2016 vehicle. It was stated as a 2017 vehicle 

in the April 2021 minutes. A motion was made by Councilmember Cordell to accept the 

change of security vehicle year to 2016, seconded by Councilmember Gallman. 

Unanimously approved.  

C) Mayor Hanson discussed extending of the 2020-2021 budget to allow a 30-day notice of the 

2021-2022 budget hearing. A motion was made to extend the 2020-2021 budget by 

Councilmember Coop, seconded by Councilmember White. Unanimously approved.  

D) Mayor Hanson discussed the proposed budget.  

E) Mayor Hanson discussed the American Rescue Plan Act. 

F) Councilmember Coop discussed the Broadband Internet information and reported nothing 

new to report.  

G) Mayor Hanson discussed water issues concerning drainage and engineering reports on new 

builds and remodels causing possible flooding issues. The issue was tabled for additional 

information gathering.  

H) Mayor Hanson discussed the ongoing opioid class action law suit that involves Texas 

cities.  

I) The Treasurer’s Reports for June, July and August 2021 were given by City 

Secretary/Treasurer, Marla Frye. The reports were accepted.  

 

 

A motion was made by Councilmember Bailey, seconded by Councilmember Cordell to adjourn. The 

motion passed unanimously and the meeting was adjourned at 7:45. 

 

The next regular City Council meeting will be held on October 26, 2021 in the Opal Durant Community 

Center at 7:00 pm.  
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